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Dates to Remember
Dates are subject to change.

2023
March
20 P&C AGM 6.30pm
22 Parent Teacher Interviews
29 Arts Council – Sticks and Stones
31 FSS Cross Country
31 Easter Bonnet Parade
31 Last day Term 1

April
17 First day Term 2
17 P&C meeting 7pm
25 ANZAC Day Public Holiday

May
1 Public Holiday

June
23 Last day Term 2

Payments Due

Please note payment cannot be 
accepted after the due date.

Chess Club Term 1 – EFT
Interschool Sport – BPOINT 
Year 4 & 6 Swimming – BPOINT/EFT

Payment plans must be organised
early and full payment completed by 
the due date.

BPOINT is emailed invoice
Qkr instructions are included at the 
end of this newsletter

Issue No 09 – 20 March 2023                           School Office Hours 8am to 3:30pm Monday to Friday

 

From the Principal 

Over the course of the best part of last week and finishing today, our 
Year 3 and 5 students have undertaken the 2023 NAPLAN. Well done to 
all students and staff that have been involved in this process. Results 
for students and the school will be forwarded once all marking and 
collation of data has been completed by external sources for the school. 
NAPLAN is only one piece of information about an individual student or 
school and should not be relied on to be the “whole story” about an 
individuals performance. The child’s class teacher will see the whole 
student and through a range of other teaching and learning activities 
will give a broader view of a student’s academic, social and other 
strengths and also areas of development required.

Parent Teacher Interviews
I would highly encourage all parents/carers to ensure that you have 
booked an interview with your child’s teacher through the online 
booking system for this Wednesday evening. With the lifting of 
restrictions for COVID face to face interviews will be held for the first 
time back in the Hall this year. May I please remind all families to please 
be on time for your booked interview. Interviews are only of 10 minute 
durations please adhere to your time in the fairness of all parties. 
Teachers will conclude all interviews after 10 minutes to ensure that all 
booked appointments can be undertaken during the 
afternoon/evening.

P&C AGM
Reminder that the P&C Association will hold their Annual General 
Meeting commencing at 6:30pm in the Administration Block. All 
positions will be declared vacant. I would highly encourage you to 
consider being involved in the P&C and maybe taking on an Executive 
role. Your support and attendance will be greatly appreciated.

The general meeting for the month of March will be held directly after 
the AGM. All are welcome to attend.

http://www.fernvaless.eq.edu.au/


Sport Representative News
Our school is extremely proud to encourage all our students to trial for representative honours. Last week we 
had a significant number of our netball girls represent Lockyer Zone at the Western Ranges trial. Those being: 
Josie Wendt, Holly Babarovich, Ella Gillies, Charlie Mylne, Celine Schulz, Amelia Baker, Tahlia Proos, Zoe Gillies, 
Aleena Axford and Lara Phipps. Every young lady should be extremely proud of their performance at these trials 
and most pleasing have been the reports back to me of their outstanding sportsmanship and efforts through the 
whole trial day. Well done girls! A sincere thank you is also extended to the parents that supported their 
daughters by way of transporting the girls to the event and staying to support. Thank you!

Special congratulations is extended to Holly Babarovich, Ella Gilles and Charlie Mylne on being selected to 
represent Western Ranges to contest the Met West trials. Awesome effort ladies!

Final Parade for Term One
This Wednesday will be our final parade for the Term. At our parade on Wednesday our Year 4 Recorder Band 
and ANZAC Day Choir will perform for the school community. Our “Busy Bee” awards will also be announced at 
this parade also.

There will not be any parade in week 10 due to the Arts Council performances being held next Wednesday. 

Kind regards,
David.



From the Deputy Principal

Welcome to Week 9

Face to Face Parent Teacher Interviews – This Wednesday!

After a couple of years of increased health related restrictions, we are pleased to be able to return to face to
face Parent Teacher Interviews. Interviews will be conducted in the School Hall this Wednesday 22 March 2023
between 3:15pm and 8:00pm. Another round of interviews will occur in Term 3.

Online bookings will close tomorrow, 9am Tuesday 21 March.

Winter Uniform Sale - Reminder

Our P&C are great supporters of our school and work 

with us to support initiatives for the benefit of all 

families. For a limited time only, our P&C have reduced 

the sale price of SCHOOL LOGO JUMPERS!  Jumpers 

normally sell for $35 but will be reduced to $25 to make 

looking great in our school jumpers more affordable.  

Please see our Tuckshop Team or order your child’s 

jumper online ready for the cooler weather. 

Please note that only plain green or grey non-hooded

jumpers will be considered as being part of our correct 

school winter uniform. Please see our Tuckshop Team 

for help if your child’s size is unavailable through the 

Tuckshop. 

More jumpers on their way!



Arts Council - Sticks and Stones

Our first Arts Council performance for the year will occur on Wednesday 29th March.  Thanks to the generous 

support of our P&C all children in Prep to Year 6 will be able to attend the performance of Sticks & Stones

completely free of charge to families.

‘Sticks & Stones’ is a live educational theatre performance that promotes resilience, cyber safety and positive 

connections.  Children will attend the performance in three groups P-2 and 3-4 and 5-6.

10am:  P- Year 2

11.30am: Years 5 - 6 

2.00pm: Years 3 - 4

When things go wrong in Toby’s life, or he feels 

frightened or threatened, he gets all churned up 

inside. His body tells him to fight, even YouTube and 

video games tell him to fight. He bullies other kids and 

is really unhappy. When Toby meets Joe, he starts to 

take responsibility for his actions. He learns to stop, 

breathe, put his hands in his pockets, walk away, 

count to ten, seek help and talk about his feelings. He 

becomes assertive and cooperates with other kids to 

create a circus routine with acrobatics, unicycling and 

juggling.

This exciting live theatre experience provides 

students with practical social and emotional skills, 

and encourages students to build positive 

connections at school and online.

Please see your child’s teacher should you not wish 

for your child to participate.          

Thank you to our P&C!



Congratulations to last week’s Gold Pass Ticket Raffle prize winners:

Caught in the Act of Learning – Sport

Congratulations to Charlie and Holly (Under 11’s) along with Ella (Under 12’s) 

and Gabby (past student) who represented Lockyer and made it through to the 

Western Ranges Netball trials last week.  

Best of luck to all our Netball and Soccer teams who will play in their first round 

of interschool sport this Friday.

NAPLAN

Congratulations to our Year 3 and 5 students for the positive attitude they 

brought to NAPLAN testing last week.  Children’s courage and determination 

was obvious as they focused on doing their individual best across a range of 

disciplines.  

Sounds-Write

Whilst we regularly acknowledge the efforts of our children to take on new learning, our 

teachers have been busy enhancing their skills too.  We are fortunate enough to have 

had another group of teachers complete their Sounds-Write accreditation.  This course 

represents 36 hours of online learning in the area of synthetic phonics. Teaching 

children to blend and segment the sounds of English can be complex but so much fun 

too. Well-done to our teaching team!

Gold Pass Tickets

Each day we strive to recognise and acknowledge the positive behaviour of our students as they demonstrate 

our school values of Honesty, Respect, Responsibility, Acceptance and Courage.  Students earn Gold Pass 

Tickets throughout the week which are randomly drawn out in our weekly Gold Pass Ticket raffle.  

Claire 4M

Diesel 3L

Lucy 1I

Jasmine 6B

Porter 1A

As always, please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any queries or suggestions.  You are welcome to 

drop in, call or send an email to jeugs1@eq.edu.au.

Best wishes,
Jodi.

mailto:jeugs1@eq.edu.au




From the Head of Special Education Services

This week we are going to take on the Yellow Zone. When we are in the Yellow Zone, we have more energy and

our feelings are getting stronger, such as feeling excited, fidgety, anxious, or frustrated. Although our feelings

are becoming more intense, we usually still have a sense of control when in the Yellow Zone.

Being in the Yellow Zone can be helpful when competing in a game, doing a school performance, or playing

with friends because a higher energy/alertness helps us engage and perform in these activities.

We might decide to regulate our Yellow Zone when our goal is to complete an assignment, trying to rest, or

study in a group. Having more control and calmer energy may be more effective in accomplishing our tasks and

supporting our well-being in certain situations. Some examples of Yellow Zone tools that might help in these

situations are taking some deep breaths, using a fidget, positive self-talk, and connecting with someone for

support.

Everyone has a different set of tools that work for them. What are your Yellow Zone tools?

Also, don’t forget ALL THE ZONES ARE OKAY! It is natural and anticipated that we will move through various

Zones throughout the day.



Examples of the utilisation of the Zones of Regulation at Fernvale State School:

Have a wonderful Week 9.

Karen
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Act quickly! Registrations for the April Sharks Camp are filling up FAST!

The Sharks Camp is a four-day of volleyball and fun. Our camp is tailored to meet the needs 

of all players, providing them with opportunities to enhance their skills in every area and 

pave the way to success in club, state, and school-level volleyball.

We're thrilled to announce that this year's camp will feature a special coach who is currently a 

top-level Australian player, bringing their invaluable knowledge and experience to the 

players. Don't miss out on this amazing opportunity❗

The Dates:

April: 11th | 12th | 13th | 14th

4 Days. 200+ athletes. Heaps to learn. 

Check out our website for more information! 

www.sharksvolleyballclub.com/sharks-camp

Can’t wait to see you all there!!

YEAAAAHHHH SHARKS!!! 

http://www.sharksvolleyballclub.com/sharks-camp



